www.hovetonstjohn.co.uk

St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



Weekly Newsletter 24th February 2017

Dear Parents,

Our year 4 class have returned home today from Horstead tired and happy! A huge well done to them for their excellent behaviour and effort displayed throughout their residential. It was an exceptional trip with a power cut thrown in for good measure! They were a credit to themselves and the school. A big thank you to all of the staff for their time and effort, also for their flexibility during the power cut. These trips take a lot of planning and additional time and it is much appreciated.

Teachers are currently busy completing each child's personal class report. These will be sent home before the end of this term. If however you wish to speak with your child's class teacher at anytime about your child's learning please do not hesitate to make an appointment via the school office.

Thank you to all parents that attended the Phonics workshops delivered in school this week. We hope you found them useful and informative and that they will support you with your child's learning at home.

Regards

Mrs Quinn



Dates for your Diary

March

7th—Class Group Photographs

8th—Parent Online Safety Workshop at Broadland High School 7.00—9.00pm

16th & 17th—Year 5 to London

24th—Casual Clothes for Red Nose
Day

31st—9am Coffee Morning in ASC
Mobile

31st—Last day of Term

<u>April</u>

18th—Children return to school

May

1st—Bank Holiday—School Closed

8th-SATs Week

15th—19th—Year 6 Residential to Mersea island

29th-Half Term

<u>June</u>

5th—Children Return to School

July

21st—Last day of Term

<u>September</u>

6th—Children Return to School

Swimming—Year 5

Year 5 will be swimming on Monday 27th February. Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.

Scholastic Book Club

Please can all book orders be returned by Monday 6th March to the School Office with cheques made payable to Scholastic Ltd. World Book Day tokens can be used with this catalogue. PLEASE NOTE: payment is to be made by cheque or card only. NO CASH will be accepted. Thank you.

Class Group Photographs—Reception to Year 6

'Tempest Photography' will be coming into school on Tuesday 7th March to take class photographs.



☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

☆☆

☆

☆

Would you please send your child in full winter uniform on that day.

Reception Class - Foundation Stage Sweatshirts and white polo shirt. KS1 & KS2—shirt and tie.

Thank you for your help with this.

Children's University

☆

☆

★ I hope you have been able to visit some of the many learning ☆ destinations to collect more Passport Hours. Please could you



bring in your Passports to the office as soon as possible so any hours earnt at school can also ★ be added, then I can update my records for this years Graduation. I hope we can take even more of you to graduate this year.

* Many thanks Ann Roberts (Children's University Co-ordinator)